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VILLAGE OF RIVER FOREST 
SPECIAL VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES 

Monday, October 5, 2020 
 

A regular meeting of the Village of River Forest Board of Trustees was held on Monday, 
October 5, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. in the Community Room of Village Hall, 400 Park Avenue – River 
Forest, IL.  

 
1.  CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL  

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:01p.m.  Upon roll call, the following persons were: 
 
Present: President Adduci, Trustees Bachner, Brennan, Cargie, Henek, O’Connell, 

Vazquez 
Absent:  Village Clerk Kathleen Brand-White 
Also Present:  Village Administrator Eric Palm, Assistant Village Administrator Lisa Scheiner, 

Assistant to the Village Administrator Jonathan Pape, Management Analyst 
Sara Phyfer 

 
2.  CITIZEN COMMENTS  

 
Roxanne Bajo, 821 Bonnie Brae. Ms. Bajo requested the Village’s help in raising the fence at 
the Chicago and Harlem development to ensure privacy for abutting neighbors.  
 
Administrator Palm reviewed the conversation Staff has had with the developer and 
explained that there is nothing the Village can do to require them to construct a taller fence. 
He noted the developer has offered taller landscaping and cash payments to homeowners in 
lieu of the fence for the residents to install their own landscaping.  
  
President Adduci stated they will find a time where the residents and developer can talk 
through this to find a good solution.  
 
Trustee Henek stated the Village needs to do whatever it can because the residents are the 
ones who have to live with this every day and that most of the people who have been involved 
in the decision-making process do not.  
 

3.   CONTINUED DISCUSSION AND ACTION: 2020 HALLOWEEN TRICK OR TREATING 

Administrator Palm reviewed the Board’s previous discussions and stated that what has 
changed is that the Illinois Department of Public Health and City of Chicago have issued 
guidance. Mr. Palm reviewed the guidelines and noted the Village can provide signage for 
households. 

Trustee Brennan commented that the CDC guidelines are in line with the IDPH guidelines 
and stated she would be open to modified trick-or-treating if the Village includes the 
guidelines in communications.  
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Trustee Bachner stated she believes the Village should discourage trick-or-treating in 
general and that the ability to social distance is going to be difficult. She stated if people want 
to take a moderate risk, they can but under the strict guidelines. She expressed concerns 
about the schools going back to in-person learning and the potential for trick-or-treating to 
disrupt programming. She also suggested making the signs available on the Village website.  

Trustee Cargie stated the best the Village can do is issue guidelines. He commented that there 
cannot be an expectation that the Police Department could enforce trick-or-treating. He also 
suggested changing the hours.  

Trustee Vazquez agreed with Trustee Cargie’s statement regarding the hours for trick-or-
treating and stated that if the Village is going to extend by an hour, to do it during daylight 
hours.   

Trustee Henek stated she appreciated wanting to have guidelines but that when guidelines 
are not followed, that results in spikes. She concurred with Trustee Bachner about 
discouraging trick-or-treating but having guidelines available for those who choose to 
participate. She stated she recognized the Police Department would not be out there 
enforcing them. Trustee Henek suggested having tables out would help with social distancing 
and make it easier to see which homes are participating, and questioned whether a sign 
would be necessary. She stated the Village needs to do whatever it can to discourage people 
from going up to doors. She reiterated her agreement with discouraging trick-or-treating and 
stated people outside the community would be less likely to visit.  

Trustee O’Connell echoed Trustee Vazquez and suggested shortened hours from 3pm-6pm 
so trick-or-treating would occur during daylight. He also agreed that the Village should have 
signage available.  

In response to a question from Trustee O’Connell about a plan in the event of a snowstorm 
like last year, President Adduci stated more people would be staying home and it would not 
change the guidelines.   

Trustee Cargie stated a sign is the best approach because there will be people wanting to 
participate in the traditional way.  

Trustee Brennan concurred with the 3pm-6pm hours. Regarding the tables, she stated she 
did not imagine someone would be at the table handing out candy.  

Trustee Henek stated people would need to space out the pieces and monitor.  

President Adduci summarized the discussion and stated that the Village would discourage 
trick-or-treating but that it would be allowed from 3pm-6pm under the IDPH guidelines. She 
stated signs will be available for residents and that there will be an emphasis on ensuring 
parents are responsible for following the guidelines.  
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4.  ADJOURNMENT 
 

Trustee Cargie made a motion, seconded by Trustee Vazquez, to adjourn the special Village 
Board of Trustees Meeting at 7:35p.m.  
 
Roll call: 
Ayes:  Trustees Bachner, Brennan, Cargie, Henek, O’Connell, Vazquez  
Absent: None 
Nays:  None 
Motion Passes. 
 
 
___________________________________________     
Kathleen Brand-White, Village Clerk 



From:
To: VBOT
Subject: Halloween Trick or Treating Resident Comment
Date: Sunday, October 4, 2020 9:09:09 PM

Dear Board of Trustees and the Village President:

As you consider to allow Trick or Treating, I am not certain that you are aware of how heavily
certain areas of River Forest are visited.   For the last several years, the first block of Gale
(Madison to Vine) is a heavily visited by many trick or treaters.   We run out of candy
before 6:00 or 6:30pm, giving out over 200+ pieces of candy.   That is a lot of constant
doorbell ringing!   If you look down the street, trick or treating groups are on both sides.   

This amount of Trick or Treaters, and as they come in small groups, is a concern for Covid-19
spread.   Eager children crowding around.  Social distancing would not be adhered to, let alone
proper mask wearing.   I am not in favor of house to house trick or treating.    Any exposure to
this virus is considered extreme risk for my parent, age 94, the children and all home owners
and their families.    

Please choose an alternate option for trick and treating.    

Laurel Ahlenius
16 Gale Avenue
River Forest, IL

“The road goes ever on and on
Down from the door where it began
Now far ahead the road has gone
And I must follow if I can.”

“Gandalf’s Song", The Fellowship of the Lord of the Rings, JRR Tolkien



From:
To: VBOT
Subject: Please save trick or treating (with guidelines in place)
Date: Sunday, October 4, 2020 12:28:57 PM

Dear Board Members,

I wholeheartedly agree with those Board members who want to  permit trick or treating, with appropriate
guidelines.  While trick or treating is never a mandatory event,  it should not be a prohibited one either. 

An outdoor activity with masked participants poses little risk.  There is no evidence of even one instance of
transmission from a surface to an individual. 

Residents should be permitted to decide how and whether they and their families will participate.  Those who feel
the risk is too high are completely free to bow out this year, and no one would ever question such a decision. 
However, parents who feel comfortable allowing their kids to participate in a masked outdoor activity should not be
prohibited from doing so, as this is also a rational choice. 

Our kids have lost a laundry list of fun childhood experiences this year.  There is no good reason to add Halloween
to this list. 

Thank you very much for your service to our community!

Flo Schumacher

Sent from my iPad



From:
To: VBOT
Subject: Trick or Treating 2020
Date: Thursday, October 1, 2020 4:21:25 PM

I wanted to voice my opinion on trick or treating in our village this year.  I have been a life long resident (64 years)
and have lived in our same home for 44 years.  My husband and I love Halloween, and enjoy decorating each year. 
We also enjoy seeing all the kids (and adults) dressed up and stopping at each house for candy.

River Forest has done an excellent job of keeping the village residents safe from Covid 19.  I am hoping they will
continue keeping everyone safe by not allowing door to door trick or treating this year.  We always have people
from neighboring towns trick or treat here in River Forest.  I’m happy they feel safe here, and also happy to pass out
treats.  However, if trick or treating is allowed this year, we will not be participating.  I would suggest it be cancelled
for the safety of our residents and trick or treaters.  I will be having my own grandchildren over so they can dress up
and I can give them special treats, but I would not allow them to go door to door here, or in their own village.  I
honestly don’t understand why it has not already been cancelled.  All of my vacations, concerts and other plans and
events for this year were cancelled and although it was disappointing to me, I would rather be safe.

Thank you for your time reading this and let’s all get through this pandemic together safely and healthy.

Trudi Ross
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